SPECIAL INTERNATIONAL SEMINAR
OF REFEREES WUKO
NORCIA - ITALY

WUKO - World Union Of Karate Do Organizations and FESIK - Federazione
Sportiva Italiana de Karate, have organized the "First International Seminar for
Referees".

Mr. Carlo Henke (General Coordinator of Referees WUKO), invited 20 Referees
from 5§ Continents for this stage in Norcia- Italy.

The Seminar was very good; all of the participants liked a lot and learned the
rules and behavior of the good referees.

Mr. Sever Cucu, Director of the Referees, and Mr. Luis Ivan, Secretary of the
Referees Department, were the responsible for the work of the referees in Norcia,
always under supervision of Mr.Carlo Henke a very experimented man in Karate.

In 2009 we'll have a new Seminar like this, maybe in Romania or other European
country, this time with more Referees invited.

The presence of the WUKO President, Mr. Osvaldo Messias de Oliveira, and the
Vice-President and General Secretary, Mr. Liviu Crisan, was important for a better
organization and contact with the referees.

Congratulations to FESIK and to Mr.Carlo Henke for this first promotion in benefit
of the world Karate.

Osvaldo %Ja’a& de Ofiveira
WUKO President
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